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 Written questions must be submitted to the Monitoring Officer via the Democratic Support Team. 

 Written questions will be replied to within 10 working days. 

 Written questions and answers will be published on the last Friday of each month. 

 

 

 OFFICIAL 

Questions from Councillors at City Council 

Chief Executive’s Department

 

 

 

Name of Member submitting the 

question Councillor Drean 

 

Date received by Democratic Support Team                 

To Councillor Coker  

 

Question 

Can the case with the abandoned caravan be looked into and a full report provided as to why this 

wasn’t actioned sooner by Plymouth Highways. 

 

Answer 

When the caravan on Northampton Close was initially reported to us in April, it was positioned 

on non HMPE land, therefore we could not take any action.  Following a further report in May, a 

further inspection found the caravan had been moved onto HMPE land. We've legally got to give the 

owner 28 days to claim it before we can even think about removing it, so at this point a notice to 

remove was placed on the caravan for removal by 3rd June. 

Unfortunately Chelson Meadow were not taking caravans at that time due to the fire that was 

there recently.  They have now cleared an area and removals have now commenced.  

 

 

 


